Ecola Creek Watershed Council 

Meeting Minutes 6/15/2009
In attendance: Bob Lundy (ECWC), Celeste Coulter (North Coast Land Conservancy), Mike Manzulli (ECWC), Thomas Merrell (Arch Cape Water and Sewer), David Lebo, Nadia Gardner (Arch Cape), John Mersereau (NCWC), Nikolai Danichik (North Coast Land Conservancy), Madeline Dalton (WC coordinator)
I. Introductions

II. Minutes from the May meeting were approved
III. Announcements 

1. Madeline announced that the Tillamook Estuary Partnership is hosting a speaker series on Pharmaceuticals in the watershed. The event will be held on Thursday June 18th, from 6:30- 8:00 pm at the Tillamook County Fair grounds. Madeline will be attending the meeting and will give the watershed council a summary of what was discussed at the next Ecola Creek Watershed Council meeting. 

2. In conjunction with the speaker series, TEP is also having a collection for unwanted prescriptions on Saturday June 20th. Unwanted prescriptions can be dropped off at the Tillamook County Fair Sheriff’s Department Booth (4603 3rd Street) from 9am- 12pm. 

3. Mike M. announced that the Cannon Beach water quality data for this year has shown improvement from past years. Water along the coastline is sampled monthly for e.coli and other pollutants by the Oregon Department of Human Services. Last year, there were high pollution levels at the storm drain above Haystack Rock in Cannon Beach. 
IV. Old Business

A. Broom Buster Event Recap: On Saturday May 30th, several members of ECWC worked to remove Scotch Broom in Cannon Beach. The work party removed almost all of the remaining Scotch Broom from Les Shirley Park, and removed most of the blooms of larger Scotch Broom plants along the fence line of the elementary school. The council discussed organizing another work party to remove the remaining stands of Scotch Broom at the elementary school that we were unable to remove at the May 30th event. Madeline will coordinate with Jerome to see about getting the equipment needed, and organizing another date to remove the remaining Scotch Broom.  
B. Elk Flats: Madeline received a letter from Rainmar Bartl with ODOT’s support of the project and approval to perform the work necessary in the ODOT right-of-way. Madeline also received some design documents from the project engineer however, after speaking with Doug Deur, it seems that the design documents are not sufficient to go to bid with. Madeline is attempting to get more adequate design documents to move forward with this project. 
C. Arch Cape Local Wetlands Inventory: At the May ECWC meeting, Madeline announced that the Arch Cape LWI has been completed. Nadia suggested that we send the entire report to everyone on the ECWC email list, and then schedule a tour to look at the various sites that have restoration potential. The inventory will be a useful tool to prioritize areas for restoration projects. Madeline will contact Phil Simpson with ODFW to see if he is available to go on the tour with us. The council tentatively set the tour date for the August watershed council meeting on Monday, August 17th. Additionally, Madeline will contact John van Staveren about getting data from the culvert assessment, since a complete culvert assessment was not included in the final report. 
V. New Business
A. E.coli sampling in Ecola Creek Watershed: At the May watershed council meeting, Charlie Plybon with the Surfrider Foundation spoke about coordinating with the council to begin e.coli sampling. Mike Jackson wrote a sampling proposal, and Madeline has been in contact with Charlie about coordinating with Tim Roth, the lab manager at Astoria High School to get the sampling program started. We hope to begin sampling sometime this month. 

B. Knotweed Removal: David Lebo asked the council if anyone has addressed treating the Himalayan Knotweed growing around the watershed. Clatsop County SWCD is in charge of spraying for knotweed; however, they don’t have the capacity to treat all of the areas that are experiencing rampant knotweed growth around the county. Spraying for knotweed requires an herbicide application license if not spraying on your own land, and there are not enough licensed sprayers in the area. There might be an opportunity to apply for grant funding for invasive species removal through the Oregon Department of Agriculture Weed Board. Celeste stated that she will talk with Glenn Miller to pursue other possibilities for having knotweed treated in the Ecola Creek watershed.  
VI. For the good-of-the-order:  
A. Nadia mentioned that the Clatsop County Marine Reserve Advisory Committee is seeking representatives from various interests, including conservation. The committee will be researching the impacts of Marine Reserves and advising the county on implementing Marine Reserves locally. Nadia applied to be a representative, and ECWC encourages anyone else who is interested in to apply as well. 
B. Tom Merrell stated that the Arch Cape Waste Water Treatment plant has been completed. The new facility has a 99.9% removal rate. All solids from the plant are spread on an upland parcel of land that was purchased for spreading the waste water sludge. 
VII. Adjourn

